BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Open Meeting Tuesday 16 March 2010

Bradway Primary School Hall

Attendance: 27 members and residents.

1. Chairman’s Report

Peter Stubbs provided an update on issues already reported in the recent issue of the Bradway Bugle. 

(a) The regular “1st Saturday” maintenance sessions on the Old School Field had re-commenced on 6th March. The next would be on 3rd April at 10.00am. Tree planting had been arranged for 19th March when the vandalised trees would be replaced. The South West Community Assembly (SWCA) are making a grant to provide a seat to be sited near the playground. A response from SCC was still awaited over the “village Green” application.

(b) Some 1000 crocus and 500 daffodils had been planted at various sites and the SWCA had provided a grant for a planter at the Wollaton shops. BAG is buying some more litter pickers and ‘hoops’ to make plastic bags easier to use. We are buying a strimmer and Grass Roots has provided £500 to cover insurance so we would be covered for our next challenge when we met to have a go at clearing the railway triangle and the lower end of Twentywell Lane on  Saturday 27 March.

(c) An update on the Bradway Traffic Plan showed little action, apart from the Prospect Road crossing. The “Sheffield on the Move” forum had considered the wider use of 20mph zones and it was expected that this would be debated by the Community Assemblies later in the year. Cost constraints might delay some projects and a close eye would be needed on HGV traffic through Bradway when the new restrictions were imposed on Bocking Lane.  Peter had met with Councillor Hill to help allocate the Community Assembly budget for small highways schemes in 2010/11.

(d) The Fun Day will be held on Friday 6th August and volunteer helpers are needed. If proposed plans for alterations to the Annex are to be carried out during the summer it is possible that we may have to switch venue from the Old School Field to Bradway Primary School. Our thanks to the Head for agreeing to this contingency plan.

2. Sustainable Bradway

Rachel Smith introduced the topic of Sustainable Bradway. She explained how she had been inspired by the Aston Hayes project, where a Cheshire village has committed to becoming carbon neutral, and the work of the Energy Saving Trust. The intention of the evening was to start the ball rolling by testing how people in Bradway might react to a commitment to a greener future. Individuals might be committed but a community could not commit itself to future targets unless there is substantial support for what might be proposed.

Three questions need consideration. Who, why and what? Who might be individuals or if there is a growing consensus for action eventually could be the Bradway community.   Why raises questions over global warming and diminishing resources, but at the end of the day most steps we can take will provide a positive financial gain over time, appealing to the economic us.   As to what, Rachel herself is seeking to reduce her ‘carbon footprint’ by having installed a wind turbine and solar panels. There are a variety of ways in which people might have an individual impact from using public transport, cycling, walking or car sharing so as to reduce the number of car journeys undertaken. 

If enough people wanted to work together it might be possible to assess Bradway’s carbon footprint and then seek ways to reduce this. Bradway Primary School has signed up to the 10-10 initiative under which people seek to reduce their carbon emissions by 10% in 2010. 

The consensus of the meeting was that it had been helpful to have the issues aired and that it had given people something to think about. The issue should be addressed through regular articles in the Bradway Bugle. Recycling was something most were already undertaking but it was noted that Sheffield is seeking to be more proactive with a major programme being rolled out across the city to cater for doorstep collection of plastics and glass, though not perhaps without problems if paper is to be collected in boxes rather than bins.

The meeting ended at 8.50 p.m.

